
 

President Message  

I’d like to add some new photos to the club website. Do you have any you’d like 
to share? I’ll take show or casual shots – in fact, I’d love your casual shots! We 
need to show people our dogs are more than pretty objects, they’re loved pets 
that hold a special spot in our home and lives. If you have something to share, 
please send them to candocr@sbcglobal.net and I’ll work on adding them to the 
website. 
  
We are looking for a new Match Chairman. This position needs to be filled ASAP. 
We typically hold two matches during the year, the first being held the Saturday 
after July 4, and the second being held Saturday night during our fall shows. You 
do NOT have to have experience to hold this position! Plenty of club members 
are willing and able to help and to guide you. A previous chairman, Elaine Oxbor-
row, has volunteered to guide you if you need direction. If you are interested in 
taking this job on, please let me know. Hopefully we can appoint a new chairman 
at the March meeting. 
  
Before you know it, the shows will be here. But before that happens, there are a 
lot of details we need to give attention to. If you want to donate a trophy for the 
shows, it's time to let us know! I will be working on the premium in the next cou-
ple weeks and trophies / awards have to be listed in the premium.  You have a 
little bit of time to decide, but we do need to know sooner rather than later! 
  
Our judges have all been selected for this year and for next year, but if you have 
ideas for judges that you would like to see at future shows, please let me know. 
We are always open to taking suggestions for judges. 
  
It's not too soon to volunteer to help out during the shows. We always need ring 
stewards, help with catalog sales, set up and tear down, at the gate for the pri-
vate parking lot, there's always something you can do! Please volunteer to help! 
  
A brand new member, Collette Easter, is gathering information for us to decide if 
we are going to have a spaghetti feed one night this year at the show. Thank 
you, Collette, for volunteering so quickly! 
  
Our friend Tony Yarbrough has been under the weather. Feel better soon Tony! 
  
See you at the meeting March 7! 
 

Candy 
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GENERAL  MEETING  FEBRUARY 7, 2017 

 

Meeting call to order at 7:05 pm by President Candy Roper 

Minutes were read from the November 1st 2016 minutes by Recording Secretary Judy Davis, 

Corrections to the minutes were read by President Candy Roper. They were corrected and added to the min-

utes.. Special meeting of  January 17, 2017 then by recording secretary Judy Davis. Motion to approve by 

Treasurer  Bob Newman  2nd by member Carol Colavecchio Motion was passed . 

Treasurer report by Bob Newman   

Recording Secretary report by  Judy  Davis  A thank you card from  Jean Warner also read was B-Match  

From Kennel Club of the California Sierra for March 11th, 2017, entries close March 7th.    

Report fro President Candy Roper   AKC fees have been paid for 2017. 

Committee reports: AKC submitted  Rick waiting on finalizing assignments on Judges who are getting new 

breeds. 

Trophy sponsorship  need to get information to Carolyn Goepner  DEADLINE mid  March 

Sponsor fee for Groups   Group 1 ($25.00)  Reserve Best In Show $50.00 Best In Show club gives $100.00  

silver dollars.  

Rough draft for Premium  finalized in April.   

Recording Secretary Judy Davis made motion to have a Spaghetti Feed on Friday night prior to our show. 

Discussion  followed:  New Member Collette Easter volunteered to get all information from the Health depart-

ment and what the requirements would be.  Motion was 2nd by member Carol Colavecchio  Motion passed. 

Motion by Vice President Sieg Goepner to accept new member application from the Nick & Collette Easter 

2nd by Recording Secretary Judy Davis and member Carol Colavecchio motion passed.  YEAH !!!! 

President Candy Roper reported that the National Rottweiler Club requested to be able to rent our PA sys-

tem  for their national at Fuji Park for a week .  Discussion was if they break it they pay for repairs or replace 

it.  Motion by Carol Colavecchio to approve 2nd by Collette, to loan it to them at no charge. Per suggestion of 

member Carolyn Goepner. Motion passed.  

 

President Candy Roper read the 2015 Standing rules with the corrections that are being sent to me. 

Motion by member Carolyn Goepner to renew as corrected 2nd by Treasurer bob Newman Motion passed 

Meeting adjourned at 7:55pm 

Respectfully submitted, Judy Davis Recording Secretary 

Birthdays for the Months of  January February & March.  January 6th, Jean Warner, January 11th Judy John-

son,  January 17th Mitze Reid, January March 26th Cindy Craig, March 29th Susanne Haug 
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UPCOMING SHOWS  

March 

 

SEQUIOA KENNEL CLUB MARCH  9th & 10th, 2017   CLOSES    FEBRUARY 22, 2017 

KINGS COUNTRY  KENNEL CLUB MARCH 11 & 12, 2017   CLOSES FEBRUARY 22,2017 

 

SAN MATEO KENNEL CLUB MARCH 23rd& 24th,    CLOSES  MARCH  8, 2017 

OAKLAND KENNEL CLUB  MARCH 25th & 26th, 2017    CLOSES MARCH  8, 2017 

 

APRIL 

SILVER STATE KENNEL CLUB APRIL 1st & 2nd                CLOSES MARCH 15th, 2017 

SACRAMENTO KENNEL CLUB   APRIL,  15th & 16th,  CLOSES   MARCH 29th , 2017 

CHIEF SOLANO KENNEL CLUB   APRIL 22th & 23rd         CLOSES APRIL 5TH, 2017 

 

MAY 

GAVILAN KENNEL CLUB     MAY  5th & 6th    CLOSES APRIL 19th, 2017 

TWO CITIES KENNEL CLUB  MAY 13th & 14th,  CLOSES   APRIL 26th, 2017 

COYOTE HILLS KENNEL CLUB  MAY 20th & 21st, CLOSES   MAY 3rd, 201 

HANGTOWN  KENNEL CLUB  MAY 26 & 27th,   CLOSES  MAY 10th, 2017 

KENNEL CLUB OF THE CALIFORNIA SIERRA   MAY 28th & 29th  CLOSES MAY 10th, 2017  

 

 



 



 



P A G E  6  

  OUR BOARD 

 

 

 

President. Candy Roper  candocr@sbcglobal.net  Him (775) 882-4978   

Cell (775) 350-3163 

Vice  President. Sieg Goepner  sieggoepner@gmail.com 

Treasurer.  Bob Newman    olgrizbear@aol.com 

Recording Secretary,  and Newsletter Editor,   Judy Davis  

 judy@1stinline.com  Hm. (775)782-6625)  Cell (650) 759-3574 

Corresponding. Secretary. Gail Spieker    Tahogail@gmail.com 

 

BOARD MEMBERS 

Elaine Oxborrow   mtnterv@charter.net 

Bob Kinney rpkinney@hotmail.com  

 

 LINKS FOR LOCAL ORGANIZATIONS  

 

   http://www.TMDTC.ORG (Truckee Meadows Training Club) 

     http://www.renokennelclub.org 

    Northern Nevada Australian Shepherd Club http://www.nnasc.com/  

Dog Sports America   www.dogsportsamerica.com 


